

May 14, 2021

PTP Users

Board of Directors
Michael W. Mobley, President
Bruce E. Dandy, Vice President
Sheldon G. Berger, Secretary/Treasurer
Mohammed A. Hasan
Lynn E. Maulhardt
Edwin T. McFadden III
Daniel C. Naumann

General Manager Mauricio E. Guardado, Jr.

Legal Counsel David D. Boyer

Subject: PUMPING TROUGH PIPELINE SHUTDOWN [June 8-10, 2021]

Dear UWCD PTP Users:

United Water Conservation District has scheduled a pipeline shutdown affecting the turnouts listed in table below to replace two 42- inch and one 24-inch diameter isolation valves that no longer function as they were originally designed. The shutdown will affect the service area from Central Ave. to the intersection of Wolff Rd. and Sturgis Rd. See sections #1-5 on Fig.1.

Pumping Trough Pipeline Turnouts:

135	140	150
136	142	152
138	143	156
139	145	

The replacement of these valves is critical to preventing potential widespread shutdowns in the future. When complete, this project will allow for smaller sections of pipeline to be isolated, thereby affecting fewer users resulting in decreased future isolation times when performing maintenance activities.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 805-485-5114 Ext. 12 or email at randyc@unitedwater.org

Sincerely,

Randy Castaneda

Chief Water Treatment Operator

El Rio Booster Plant

